
DENVER CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS 

Board of Trustees- Minutes 

August 14, 2014 

6:30 PM –Teller 

 

I. Welcome  
 Missing; Christian Hutter, John Carpenter, Erin Reynolds 

 Attended; Russ Dykstra, Trevor Nydam, Tim Van Stelle, Brandt Epperhart, Todd Lanting, 
Cal Van Heukelem, Craig Peters 

 
II.    

 
III. Opening Devotions- Langford from 1st Timothy 

 

IV. Review and Acceptance of Agenda- Approved 
 

V. Review of Minutes- Approved 
 

VI. Consent Agenda Items- None, going forward this will not be an agenda item unless we have 
consent items 

 

VII. Executive Team Reports- Attached 
A. Operations 

1.     Marketing Update 
2.     Enrollment Update 

B. Academics 
C. Finance 

1. Operating Fund 
2. Renews financials and overall operations- Mikala Graf presented report and asked 

that the DCS board work harder to interface with the ReNew Board. Volunteers are 
still needed!! 

3. Foundation Report- None 
D. Design and Construction Update 

 
VIII. Board Items 

A. Old Business 
B. New Business 

1. New Board Member Orientation Discussion- tentatively set for late September. 
2. 2014-15 Meeting Schedule- Langford to meet with Todd to work out board 

meeting/Work Session meeting schedule 
 

IX. Public Comment (visitors please submit topics to DCS.Board@denverchristian.org at least 
two days prior to the meeting) No items submitted to the Board, several folks attended and 
initiated a discussion around the transportation issues. Todd followed up with them after 
the meeting. 
 

mailto:DCS.Board@denverchristian.org


X. Closing Prayer 
 

XI. Adjournment 
 









 

 
 



2014 - August Board Meeting Updates - Student Life (and other Directorôs stuff) 
 

We have brought new meaning to ñteaching (leading) with your hair (if I had any) on 
fire.ò  Been non-stop to lists and items and the pinch of the opening day is definitely 
weighing on us all.  But we feel great about DCS and where we are and will be on Sept. 2 
and beyond. 
 

1. The Parent/Student Handbook is 95% complete today, completed by end of 
business Friday. 

 
2. Conduct and discipline policy is complete. 
 
3. Senior class retreat planned.  A Sunday noon to Monday evening retreat schedule 
is what we have settled on.  This will allow us to ñtest driveò the retreat idea but not have our 
students miss more than one day of school.  This retreat will be scheduled to try and avoid 
missing after school activities. 
 
4. We have secured a vendor for our 9th/10th grade student trip to Washington D.C. 
over spring break.  We are going with Joshua Expeditions, a faith based organization 
highly recommended and endorsed by other CSI schools. 
 
5. We have launched the ñHallway Heroesò programs.  This is a program that will 
ask dads, youth pastors and pastors to spend at least one day this upcoming year walking 
our hallways for the day.   In an effort to encourage involvement with our dads and local 
pastors we will be implementing a program called Hallway Heroes.  The mission of the 
Hallway Heroes program is to encourage dads, pastors and other male role models to get 
more involved in their children's education, starting with spending a day volunteering at 
school. 
a. Positive outcomes: 

1. Positive school climate 
2. Improvement in student behavior 
3. Improved accountability for students 
4. Increased parent involvement 
5. Improved school safety 
6. Become fathers and father figures 
7. Students may want to perform for them and get praise from them 

 
6. We contracted with Strategic Kids (same group I used last year at HR, they are a 
great group to work with) for an after school Chess and Lego club.  We will also have an 
after school art class.  We are working on more. 
 
7. The beginnings of a business club using the atrium as a coffee shop.  I met with 
Stacy Chalmers (Regional Director at Starbucks Coffee Company and DCS mom) regarding 
the atrium and its possible uses.  She assured us that the equipment in there is in good 
shape and she offered to be a consultant for a small business club for our HS students.  Jeff 
Luinstra has also offered to be a part of a leadership/business club.  Working thoughts right 
now are to use the atrium as a place for parents to hang out in in the morning after dropping 



off their children and then allowing our high school students to use it as a place to 
study/hang out, etc. 
 

8. Meeting next with Senior class president, Josh Rossi and teacher sponsor, James 
Timmer to discuss the year. 
 
9. Convocation is set for the first day of school and will be held at Southern 
Gables.  They are wonderful to work with and we strongly believe they will be an asset to 
our school for the near future and possibly longer. 
 
Technology Integration Update 
 

1. Patrick and Lauralee will be our technology integration people and they will be 
reporting to Tyler.  This is a slight change but a very good change for technology 
integration at DCS. 

 

2. New student technology purchase is complete.  We ordered 60 Macbook Airs for use 
at the MS/HS level.  We refurbished many of the current Mac desktops for use in the 
elementary computer lab and we refurbished many of the Macbook laptops for use in carts 
for the elementary students.  This is in addition to the 2 classroom sets of Chromebook 
laptops our elementary students will have, plus the classroom set of iPads our Kindergarten 
students will  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Director of Academics -- Board Report (August 2014) 
 
Summary 
The past two months have been non-stop work preparing for the school year.  The 
educational admin team has worked closely together on our new PreK-12 program, taking 
the best from the three campuses, adjusting for improvement and to fit the new campus, 
and adding programs that were in need.  The following were focus areas.  
 
1. School Improvement Team / Accreditation 
 

I spent time communicating with CSI about the goals that they set for us during their visit in 
the spring.  All accreditation materials have been submitted for the previous year.  The main 
task is to establish a school improvement team and plan as we move forward.  The SI Team 
needs to include representation from all of the ñstakeholdersò of the school é teachers, 
admin, staff, parents, board. 
 

School Improvement Team Members 
Steve Kortenhoeven (admin) -- Chair 
Todd Lanting (admin -- CEO) 
Brant Epperhart (admin -- Finance/Facilities) 
Tyler Amidon (admin -- ed) 
Rich Schemper (admin -- ed) 
Sandie Posthumus (staff) 
Laurie Sanderson (early elem) 
Dave Byma (upper elem) 
Val Poland (middle school) 
James Timmer (high school) 
Tracey Twinam (extend) 
Josh Rossi (student) 
Alec Savig (student) 
Craig Peters (board -- invitation extended) 
Kellie Beijer (parent -- invitation extended) 
Troy Newcombe (parent -- invitation extended) 
 

We met and discussed our goals for the year (set by CSI visit team) on August 5th. 
 

1. Unity 
2. Curriculum Mapping / Vertical Strands 
3. Administration Structure 
4. Accreditation 
5. Communication 


